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Verona Water District Ext. #3 Water Service Update 
 
The Town of Verona Water District Ext. 3 project is progressing to a point where 98% of the water mains 
are installed.  The Project Team thought this would be a good time to relay some pertinent information 
to you as a resident of the Town. 
 
The Barge Canal Crossing is one of the last remaining items to be constructed.  This pipe bridge will 
connect the City of Rome’s water supply to the new and existing water districts in Verona.  Once this is 
constructed water services can be installed for the residents in the new water district.  Below is the 
letter you will receive along with a blue stake to determine the location of your water meter.  This 
process is likely 9 months away so this information is strictly serving as a project update and to prepare 
you for the process to come.  
 
Town Residents Receiving a Water Service:  
 
The Town of Verona and Barton & Loguidice are pleased to inform you that the construction of the 
water mains and appurtenances in the Town of Verona Water District Extension #3 Project is almost 
complete. 
 
The general process is as follows: 

• Contractor, Marcellus Construction Infrastructure (MCI), will install the water main. 

• As sections of water main are installed, MCI will test and disinfect those sections and will obtain 
approval from the Health Department. 

• Once approval has been granted, MCI can begin water service installations. It is important to 
note that the time from water main installation in front of your house to your water service 
installation will vary significantly depending on water main progress, testing results, Health 
Department approval, contractor’s schedule, etc. 

 
As part of the waterline construction, the Town’s contractor will install water services to a Curb Stop 
located at the edge of the right-of-way or easement boundary in front of your house or business 
(approximately 25 feet from the centerline of the road). 
 
MCI will then install the water meter and water service to the existing well plumbing connection feeding 
your residence.  In order for us to know the best location to place your water service and Curb Stop, we 
have provided you with a Blue Stake.   
 
The Blue Stake should be placed at your property line, next to the road, where you would like your 
water service connection located. 
 
The Town Rules and Regulations will not allow any type of connection between your existing water 
system (e.g., well system) and the public water supply.  We sincerely ask your cooperation in this matter 
for the protection of all concerned.  All water service installations will require inspection by the 
Town/B&L before your new water service is turned on. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
If you have any questions in regards to the placement of the Blue Stake or if you have questions 
regarding your water service, please contact the Project Engineer Buck Haines (585) 325 7190 Ext. 2239. 
 
On behalf of everyone involved, we wish to express our sincere appreciation for your cooperation during 
the construction of the water system. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Town of Verona and Barton & Loguidice, D.P.C. 
 
 
  


